
 

 

April 2, 2025 

Re:  Support of SB210 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am 99 years old and have lived in Oregon my entire life other than when I 
served in the Navy during WWII.  Oregon’s election practices should be 
changed back to in person voting which is what worked for decades.  The 
State should require proof of U.S. citizenship before being allowed to vote.  
This would eliminate missing or illegible postmarks on mail in ballots.    

Oregonians deserve elections that are secure and fair.  The best way to 
accomplish that is going back to in person voting.  I stand behind SB210 and 
urge our State leaders to stand behind this bill to protect legal voting. 

Sincerely, 

LeRoy Hanna 

Roseburg OR  97471 

 

 

 


